Champaign County Emergency Management

1905 E. Main St.

Urbana, IL 61802

Ph: 217-384-3826 • Fax: 217-384-3794

To: Justice Committee

From: Bill Keller Director

Subject: June & July Activity Report

Date: July 30,2007

We have responded with our Command Post to two Police shootings

1 in Champaign and 1 in Arcola. These activations have been to provide a location for unified command and assist with resource allocation. We have also participated in exercises with the Sheriff's Office and the University of Illinois.

The Governor's Office has created the Illinois Campus Security Task Force.

This new task force is task to insure that all Universities and Collages either public or private have an All Hazard Emergency Operation Plan. At the request of the Chair of the Illinois Terrorism Task Force I will serve as Co-Chair of the Planning section of this group. At the first meeting of the whole task force it was learned that 50% of the Collages and Universities in the state did not have current plans in place.

I participated in the Illinois Department of Public Health Bio Terrorism

Conference in Oakbrook as part of a panel to discuss the role of State's Attorney

and how they communicate effectively with state and community partners during a bioterrorism event.